EP691
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 13th June 2016 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor M Cole                            Councillor B Whitehouse  

                             Councillor P Lever                           Councillor K Pace                                                

                             Councillor J Smallman                     Councillor C Steel 
                             Councillor B Tarbuck   
Also present was Community Support Officer Teresa Nicholls         
     PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
     A lady commented on an interest in developing the Preschool building, the Chairman asked her to apply in writing to the Council 

     with her proposals.
    A resident commented on the recent planning meeting re DX proposals and thanks District Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever 

    for their hard work in this matter,  he asked the Chairman as to whether DX will appeal against the decision, the Chairman commented

    that DX were considering their options.

   The Group Leaders from the Scouts & Guides asked the Council for financial support to take Members on a trip in October, towards the

   costs of the 2 coaches,  The Chairman asked them to write into the Council with their request.

   CSO Teresa Nicholls read out the report:
   Crime report from 9th May -12th June 2016 
1. Burglary Other – 3 
2. Theft of Motor Vehicle & theft from motor vehicle – 0
3. Criminal damage - 5

4. Drugs – 0
5. Violence – 1
6. Anti Social behaviour – 8 (7 rowdy inconsiderate 1 neighbour disputes)
    7.    Road Traffic Collision –  0
    8.    Other theft  - 1
   1.APOLOGIES

   Councillors Denise Clifft, Albert Gibbons & Denise James all tendered their apologies.
   2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS

    None   
   3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 9th May 2016
  Councillor Bob Bradburn proposed and Councillor Mandy Cole seconded that the minutes were a true record      
  4.  Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) 
  EP685 Councillor Bryn Whitehouse confirmed that the post box had been turned around and the opening was on the shop side.

  5. County Councillors Report – None 
  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 10 –  Work to commence on the 20th June, although with
  the heavy rain it maybe the 27th.
  7. a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:

16/00413/VAR Remove conditions 3 & 4 13/00981/VAR The Stables Old Landywood Lane – objections inappropriate development in the green belt with no special circumstances.

16/00399/FUL Partial change of use to ground floor from A2 to C3a @ 36a Brownshore Lane – no objections

16/00440/FUL Rear single storey extension & loft conversion @ 3Hampton  Court Westcroft – no objections

16/00432/FUL Change of use of the land to a single Gypsy & Traveller residential pitch with the siting of 2 caravans of which no more than 1 would be a mobile home, & the development of a day room, together with stationing a gypsy vardo(which would only be stored on the site) and dev. of a stables store building and a storage shed, for a temporary period of 5 years @ The Paddock at Anvil Park Bursnip Road – inappropriate development in the green belt, contrary to SAD documents.
 b. The following planning applications have been approved:

 None
 c.   The following planning applications have been refused: 

      None
     8. Correspondence – None
EP690
 9.  FINANCE
A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 31.05.16 Current Account £32100.36 Deposit Account. £16.84 Reserve Account 1 £0.67, Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £1,225.59 Charity Account £485.01 and Petty Cash £100

Less unpresented cheques £357.59

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £49,409.52

           
     Plus receipts       £  8,960.63

     Less payments    £24,795.64

     Balance c/fwd     £33,574.51

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103400
	EPC
	Tearoom stock April 2016
	814.76
	-
	814.76

	103401
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock April
	124.67
	-
	124.67

	103402
	A F Blakemore & Son
	Tearoom stock April & May 2016
	578.83
	27.26
	606.09

	103403
	Midland Chilled Foods
	Tearoom stock April 2016
	345.55
	15.60
	361.15

	103404
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock April 2016
	135.57
	-
	135.57

	103405
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	April refuse collection
	347.99
	69.60
	417.59

	103406
	Essington PCC(ECG)
	Donation – Queens 90th birthday celebration
	250.00
	-
	250.00

	103407
	South Staffs CC
	3rd payment rates ECC
	787.00
	-
	787.00

	103408
	HMRC
	April PAYE
	812.32
	-
	812.32

	103409
	Coinadrink Ltd
	May tearoom stock
	          286.04
	-
	286.04

	103410
	Adams Tours
	2 x coaches to Council Offices Codsall
	450.00
	-
	450.00

	103411
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash
	
	
	

	103412
	Clear & Clean Services Ltd
	Unblock drains 05.04.16 ECC
	90.00
	18.00
	108.00

	103413
	B G Ground maintenance
	Ground maintenance April
	          398.00
	79.60
	477.60

	103414
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials
	          60.38
	12.07
	72.45

	103415
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	Refuse collection May2016 ECC
	245.64
	49.13
	294.77

	103416
	Weston Sawmill & Nursery
	Latch gate, posts & ironmongery to replace stile 
	209.50
	41.90
	251.40

	103417
	
	
	
	
	

	Standing orders
	Salaries
	
	8102.02
	
	

	Direct debits
	Utilities
	
	6330.55
	
	


The payments were proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried.   Councillor Chris Steel would like the direct debits and standing orders noted as areas and categories, this will be done for the next meeting.
A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 31st May 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor June Smallman
seconded by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 31st May 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Peter Lever and seconded by Councillor Ken Pace and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 31st May was presented, this was proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole and seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against
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10.  SNEYD LANE – FLOODING  - Councillor Mandy Cole commented on the recent rainfall and it’s effect on the residents 
on Sneyd Lane with increased flooding, Members discussed the problem and agreed to contact Severn Trent Water.
11.  WESTCROFT – GRASS VERGES – No work carried out.  Road signs knocked over on the edge of the quadrant near the island on the junction of Bognop Road, are still on the ground.
12. BROAD LANE – FOOTPATHS –   Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented that no work has been carried out.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – No reply from land registry
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS   - No work carried out.
15  BROWNSHORE PRE-SCHOOL – LEASE   - The draft lease is with the pre-school for consideration.
16. QUEENS 90TH BIRTHDAY BEACON -11TH JUNE 2016 – Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on the success of the evening and thanked the Council for replacing the stile with a latch gate, making access easier for walkers. The stile on Hobnock Road has been replaced by a kissing gate donated by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse which has improved the access from Hobnock Road.  A vote of thanks from the Parish Council to Councillors Ken Pace, Bryn Whitehouse, Mandy Cole & her family who have all assisted in the work on the accesses and the beacon.  Letters of thanks will go to C P R Price & Alan Degg who supplied materials & labour.
17. PROCEDURE FOR RECORDING & FILMING COUNCIL MEETINGS  - Members discussed the proposed policy & procedure and agreed to adopt it, proposed by Councillor Chris Steel seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.  The policy will be displayed within the Council Chamber.
18. ROYAL BRITISH LEGION – The Chairman will contact the local representative to discuss. 
19. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT  - Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever both commented on the planning meeting to decide the proposal for DX hub, Members commented on the evening and the successful outcome.
20. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 11th July 2016
21. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

